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Phoenix Class’ newsletter for terms 3 and 4
I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable Christmas holiday and are now ready for a busy and exciting term of work ahead.
	In Mathematics we will be learning about…
	Year 5:
· Multiplication - 4 digit x2 digit number  
· Division – 4 digit divided by 1 digit using the ‘bus stop’ method.
· Solving 2 step problems using multiplication and division skills.  
· Fractions – converting improper into mixed and vice versa / adding and subtracting fractions with different denominators / simplifying fractions and finding equivalent fractions / multiplying and dividing fractions
· Decimals – looking at decimals up to 3 decimal places / rounding decimals / decimals as fraction and percentage equivalents
Year 4:

· Multiplication - 3 digit x1 digit number  
· Division – 3 digit divided by 1 digit using the ‘bus stop’ method.
· Area – understand what area is / calculate area by counting square / comparing area of shapes

· Fractions –adding and subtracting fractions / simplifying fractions and finding equivalent fractions 

· Decimals – looking at decimals up to 2 decimal places / dividing numbers by 10 and 100 to get answers with 3 decimal places.
Year 5 will be taught by Mr Backett 
Year 4 will be taught by Mrs Murdoch.  
This allows us to teach in smaller classes, allowing work to be pitched to meet the individual’s needs.

	In English we will be learning about…
	·    Narrative adventure stories – including building character descriptions and setting descriptions.  We will also learn about how to use speech to improve our narratives
·   Poetry – we will use similes, metaphors, alliteration and personification to create vivid image poetry
·   Recounts of the Easter story 

	In science we will be learning about…

(Y4 with Mrs Stayt Y5 with Mr Backett)


	· Healthy eating(Y4)

· Healthy eating including digestion (Y5)
	·  States of matter. (Y4)

· Materials and their properties (Y5) 

	Our topic over the next two terms will be ‘has Aardman done for Bristol?’ ‘ 
	We will look at:

· The history of animation
· The history of Aardman

· Stop motion animation – including making our own animation.

· The Wallace and Gromit foundation set up by Aardman
 

	Within Computing we will be looking at:
	· How to stay safe when using the internet. 

· Editing and cropping pictures
· Data and information – data logging  

	Within French we will be looking at:
	· Revising common greetings, numbers, classroom commands, asking and answering questions about name and age and family members. 

· Looking at vocabulary for the parts of the body, animals and food.


	Additionally…
	P.E.:  PE will be taught on a Friday afternoon for term 3& 4 and need to come into school in their uniform on those days. Please ensure that your child has the correct P.E. kit. This is navy or black tracksuit bottoms, shorts or leggings, a top for your child’s coloured house and a blue or black jumper/hoodie. Please do not come into school with any jewellery on (or provide tape for earrings for recently pierced ears). Some of these lessons will be led by the sports coaches, as they were last year.  This term they will be doing Football and Dance. 
Please will you also note that as part of our Healthy Schools policy NO sweets are permitted in school. 




Home Learning:

	Area of learning 
	When and what will be sent home
	When and what needs to be handed back in/how this will be checked

	Spelling
	As last term, Key Stage 2 children will be      

split into smaller spelling groups for half an 

hour on a Wednesday and Thursday morning. Spellings that your child has been focusing on will be sent home regularly.
	Spellings will be regularly assessed in the spelling lessons.

	Reading
	This is an ongoing activity that we would anticipate children do 5 out of 7 days a week. This is both independent reading and reading aloud to an adult. 
	When your child reads independently, please encourage them to fill in a section in their reading record. When your child has read to you or another adult please write this in their reading journal. We would ask you to ask questions about the texts (Who, What, When, Where, Why) to help develop the children’s comprehension skills.

	English and Topic 
	At the beginning of terms 1, 3 and 5, your child will be given an open ended project to complete based on their topic. Ideas for activities will be provided. At the beginning of terms 2, 4 and 6, your child will be given an open ended project based around an extended piece of writing. This could be related either to the CLJ topic or the Literacy topic. 
	The class teacher will provide a date for the projects to be back in; this will be towards the end of a term. 

	Maths
	Ongoing times tables and corresponding division facts to recall at speed – times table rock stars. 

By the end of year 3, children need to know 2, 3, 4, 5, 8, 10x tables.

By the end of year 4, children need to know all the times tables to 12.
	Times tables assessments to be completed in class. 

	Maths 
	Each week, an arithmetic test will be sent out on Seesaw. The correct answers will also be given so that you can work with you child to support them in answering the questions and mark their questions with them. 
	Your children will receive the homework every Wednesday and we would like them to be handed in / posted on seesaw for the following Wednesday.


